
TMS record breaking total for children in need  

Christmas Card Competition Winner  

Friday 15 November saw a 
huge array of events and 
activities taking place as 
part of the grand Children in 
Need Challenge at The 
Malling School. 

Whilst students followed the 
school timetable and 
attended their normal 
lessons, at break and lunch 
time it was quite a different 
story.  There was sumo 
wrestling, fancy dress, cake 
sales, gladiator challenge, 
leg waxing, dance mats, 
face painting, penalty shoot-
out, a raffle and lots more.  
The highlight of the day, 
however, was without a 
doubt the opportunity to 

This yearôs Christmas card 
competition was won by year 
11 student Dominika Warecka
-McCabe, her beautiful 
angel design has been 
printed and sent out as the 
official TMS Christmas card. 
Well done Dominika.  
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throw a wet sponge, or, for a  
bigger donation to the childrenôs 
charity, a whole bucket of water at 
your favourite teacher. The tariff 
was 50p a sponge, Ã1 for three 
sponges, Ã3 a bucket. 

All events were organised by the 
schoolôs sixth form students who 
dressed as their favourite story 
book characters. Everyone was 
delighted to see a record breaking 
amount of  money raised this 
year, an amazing total of over  
Ã1500 

Picture right, 6th former Rebecca 
Martin drenching Vice Principal Mr 
Williams! All in a good cause!    

 



Science club goes for bronze and silver awards 

Science Club are working towards 
gaining a Bronze (10 hours of 
project work) or Silver Crest Award 
(30 hours). Each group is working 
on a project which they have 
designed, planned and are 
investigating on their own.  The 
groups have picked a project that 
interests them in either Biology, 
Chemistry or Physics. Some 
examples that have been selected 
include: "Making your own Ginger 
Beerò, ñWhich type of Crisp has the 
highest fat contentò and ñDo M&Ms 
really contain what it says they do?ò 

Each team member has a specific 
role within the group and all groups 
have planned exactly what they 
want to do, even creating their own 

requisitions for Mrs Ives to supply. 
For a Bronze Award students will 
have to present their findings and 
research as a poster presentation. 
For a Silver Crest Award students 
have to present their findings in the 
form of a scientific paper and 
presentation. This is something that 
is common in the Scientific 
Community and will give our groups 
a taste of what being a real scientist 
is all about.  

Science Club is on every 
Wednesday from 3.20-4.15pm in 
R8 . If you are interested speak to a 
member of the Science Department 
and they will tell you more. 

An interview with a future Gymnastics star  
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Josie Griffiths (pictured right)

has been a member of Pegasus 

Gymnastics Club (Bearsted) 

since she was 2 years old. 

Throughout the years she has 

developed and is currently 

ranked 6th in the UK for Artistic 

Gymnastics. We took some time 

during the school day to ask 

Josie about her achievements in 

Gymnastics. 

How did you get into 

Gymnastics? 

As a youngster I was always 

running and hardly ever walked. 

So my mum decided to take me 

to Gymnastics which I really 

enjoyed. 

How did you develop to 

become 6th in the UK for your 

age group? 

At 5 years old I was selected for 

the Artistic Squad. This allowed 

me to focus further on my 

Gymnastics, especially in the 

disciplines of Bars, Floor, Vault 

and the Beam. Last year I 

entered the county 

championships which I won. This 

allowed me to enter the regional 

finals (South East) where I came 

second, this  lead to me 

competing in the National Finals 

where I finished 6th. 

Wow, that is a huge 

achievement. Congratulations! 

So, what is the next step? 

My aim is to be selected for the 

British Squad next year. 

That would be fantastic, good 

luck! Last question, who is 

your inspiration in the world of 

gymnastics? 

I have two roles models who I 

aspire to. They are Beth Tweddle 

who represented Great Britain for 

over a decade and Rebecca 

Tunney who was just 15 when 

I have two roles models who I 
aspire to. They are Beth 
Tweddle who represented 
Great Britain for over a decade 
and Rebecca Tunney who was 
just 15 when she went to her 
first Olympic games. Both are 
so focused and showed great 
perseverance in order to 
achieve the very best in their 
gymnastics 



year was no different. Our pupils 

were involved in a number of 

community events where the choir 

sang and the orchestra played, 

bringing Christmas cheer to many 

people outside of our school gates. 

Our subsidised music lessons for 

anyone wanting to learn a musical 

instrument are now starting to pay 

off and the orchestra is coming on 

really well. We now have such 

talent in music and performing arts 

that we were overwhelmed with the 

number of pupils wanting to take 

part in the Christmas concert. 

Although we couldnôt 

accommodate all acts (I am told 

the concert could have lasted days 

if we had!) I hope those of you who 

came to the concert agree that the 

final programme showcased some 

of the best talent in the school.  

 

In term 2 we celebrate the success 

of our pupils in public examinations 

through our awards evening for 

last yearôs GCSE and A Level 

pupils. This is a wonderful evening 

where pupils who have left the 

school return to join the celebration 

with those still studying with us. 

This year was particularly special 

as not only did the GCSE pupils 

join the school the same year as 

me, but they were also celebrating 

the best results the school has 

ever seen. It was a particular joy to 

see those pupils who are now 

studying at university and hear 

about their first term away from 

home.  

We have now received the full 

analysis of last yearôs results 

carried out by Ofsted (Raiseonline) 

and I am pleased to say that the 

school is again comparing very 

well with other schools across the 

country, being in the top 15% of all 

schools nationally for Value 

Added. The analysis shows that 

the achievement of our pupils is 

exceptional across the board and 

puts us in reach of the highest 

grading of óOutstandingô the next 

time Ofsted carry out an 

inspection. We are all incredibly 

proud of the schoolôs and the 

pupilsô achievements over the last 

few years.     

During term 2 there were a number 

of opportunities for parents to 

come to school to speak to 

teachers about their childrenôs 

progress. I thank all parents who 

took this opportunity to support the 

pupilsô learning and also thank 

those of you who filled in our 

parent questionnaire. We were 

very pleased about the positive 

results from the questionnaire but 

have also identified some areas 

that we want to make even better 

and we will be working on those in 

term 3.  

On Wednesday 4th December we 

held our first Parent Forum 

meeting, which Miss Brewer, Miss 

Barnes and I found very useful. 

From that meeting we have 

identified a number of ways of 

improving things further and have 

already implemented some of 

these. The Parent Forum has the 

potential to make some very 

positive changes to our school and 

I thank those who came along. I 

also encourage more of you to 

come to the next meeting, as this 

is real opportunity to make your 

voice heard and influence some of 

the decisions that affect your 

children. 

The end of term 2 is always busy 

with Christmas events and this 
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A message from the Principal 

Mr Carl Roberts 

Mr Roberts�·s headline 


